
Glenville State University 
Facilities Committee / Threat Assessment 

February 14, 2024 Minutes 
10:00 AM – 11:00 AM 

 
 

Members Present: Tom Ratliff, Chairperson                            
    Casey Smola     
    Michael Wheeler 
    Tim Underwood     
    Rita Helmick 
    Larry Baker 
    Leslie Mason 
    Jason Phares 
    Eric Marks 
    David Hutchison 
    Alyssa Gibson 
    Jason Yeager 
    Eric Squires 
    Clay Chesser 
    Trae Sprague 
     
Call to order @ 10:26 AM by Tom Ratliff  
 
 
Updates on Current Campus Projects: 

- A pre-bid meeting was held to open the bid for Health Sciences 
- Demolition of Louis Bennett Hall is being discussed and how this will affect office 

moves as well as the Print Shop location. 
- Energy Project options are being discussed. 
- Clark Hall remodel quotes are being obtained.  The Grand Opening is projected to 

take place before graduation.  
 

Discussion of Unused Facilities and Future use of those Facilities: 
- There will be no demolition of Pickens Hall.  A walkthrough of Pickens will be done to 

determine plans for remodeling. 
- Funding is being worked on for the Football Field rebuild. 



- Quotes for locks are being obtained.  The proposed lock system will be able to be 
expanded to the rest of campus.  

 
Discussion of Safety Concerns: 

- Frontier was contacted to fix the lines at the slip below the PE Building parking lot.   
 
BIT Discussion: 

- The BIT Team is continuing to have emergency meetings with successful results. 
 

Other Discussions, Updates, and Concerns: 
- Elevator buttons are still being vandalized and damaged. 
- The Campus Carry Committee is in communication with multiple other institutions to 

find out what they are putting into place to implement the new Campus Carry Law. 
 

Call to Adjourn @ 11:00 AM by Michael Wheeler 


